
Highlights 
April 2017 

During the month of April the Menifee Union School District Governing Board took the following ac-
tions: Held a special meeting for a Mid-Year Review of Governing Board Goals; received the Curriculum/Survey results; 

awarded contracts for the construction of ES #14; ratified the agreement between Menifee Union School District and 
CR&R, Inc. for collection and disposal services; approved a contract with Sunesys, LLC to build a high-speed private fiber 
backbone network to all school sites in the District which will provided the District with fast, highly secure connectivity 

between all sites and the District Office; declared the week of May 15-19, 2017 as Week of the Classified Employee;     
declared May 10, 2017 as Day of the Teacher; approved a three (3) year Software Agreement between Menifee Union 

School District and OpenGov, Inc. that will provide a public facing software platform that allows the District to make    
reports public to the school community, board members, and district stakeholders which will allow for greater transparency 

in District spending as well as provide non-financial data in the areas of attendance, facilities planning, and test scores. 
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Our Governing Board in Action 

Presentations 
Freedom Crest Elementary School Principal, Mr. Sergio 
Reyes presented a School Snapshot.  

Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum, Dr. Karen Val-
des lead a presentation during the special study session 
that focused on the Units of Study and the teacher survey 
results, with a goal of looking at the vision of cultivating 
a community of 21st century learning. 
  

Dr. Ekaterina Forrester from Key Data Systems present-
ed the results of the teacher survey, and stated that the 
purpose of the survey was to provide actionable         
information to the Curriculum & Instruction Department 
about the design and implementation of the curriculum in 
the district.  
 

A 21 item online survey was administered to all ELA 
and Mathematics teachers across MUSD. A total of 365 
elementary and middle school teachers from three middle 
schools and ten elementary schools in the district partici-
pated.  
 

Dr. Valdes, Mr. Regus, Mr. Chitwood and Ms. Frye fol-
lowed with a presentation on the Units of Study and the 
CA Dashboard data. 
 

It was agreed by the Superintendent and Governing 
Board that the best instructional materials and             
curriculum, that will ensure a world class education for 
all MUSD students is the priority. 


